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Stephens, Jesse

From: Stephens, Jesse

Sent: Thursday, February 13, 2025 11:09 AM

To: Stephens, Jesse

Subject: Surcharge Rate Structure

An OEC Meeting was held on 2-6-2025 to discuss finding on the current deficiencies with the Surcharge Rate 

Structure. 

 

We examined spreadsheets prepared by Debbie Schnedler and Joe Foster and updated by Jesse Stephens.  The 

goal is to determine a true cost of service for the pressure sewer customers (all classes), determine how much of 

the collected surcharge goes towards tank pumping; how much should be going to preventative maintenance; 

looking at use classes for drip irrigation and commercial/industrial customers 

 

An audit of the pressure sewer customers is ongoing.  I will prepare a compiled report, which I hope would be the 

topic for the April OEC meeting.  It would be prudent to understand this and have a general agreement of what 

should happen to these rates in June/July when annual increases are voted on.  I will recommend a strategy for 5 

year long transition period to catch up the surcharge rates gradually, and that timeframe should be discussed by 

the board. 

 

A discussion item in the meeting was what the service connection agreements look like when a new customer 

connects.  Copies of the standard agreement for pressure and gravity customers are attached for reference. 

 

 
 






